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Dear Families,

Welcome to 4th grade! My name is Mrs. Hilgendorf and I will be working with your child during their 4th grade experience.  To give you a bit of background information about myself I have been working for Warren Consolidated Schools for 12 years now.  I have held several teaching positions within the district including 1st grade, 2nd grade, Media Technology, and 4th grade.  I graduated from Wayne State University with a B.S. in Elementary Education majoring in Science.  I also hold a Master’s Degree in Library Science and 2 associate degrees from Macomb Community College.  I continue to expand my education by attending yearly professional development courses and additional college courses.  I have two children that also attend Warren Consolidated schools. My son attends Carleton Middle School and my daughter attends Sterling Heights High School.  In my free time I enjoy going out to dinner with friends, shopping, and learning new technology.   I am looking forward to a happy successful school year!
Specials Schedule:

To Be Determined
Classroom Management
I believe that all students can succeed when placed in a positive learning environment.   I expect all students to be Ready, Responsible and Respectful.


Students will strive to…
· do their best.

· be ready to learn.

· be respectful.

· follow directions.

· try new things.

· believe in themselves.

· work hard and HAVE FUN!
We will be using class dojo to track behaviors and responsibilities.  Please join our class dojo site!
                                   www.classdojo.com (see info in student packets)
Curriculum

Spelling
We use Sitton Spelling, which allows students to become more independent in their spelling acquisition. Students will have various in-school activities to complete for spelling. For 4th grade spelling, students will have an assessment on Fridays. We will focus on spelling patterns, word chunks, etc. in order for students to understand spelling on a deeper level.  
Reading
For Reading, students participate in various literacy centers. Students will also meet with me in small groups for guided reading.  Working with students in small groups allows me to assist each student based on his/her individual needs and strengths.  

Writing/Grammar
We will largely focus upon the Writing Process throughout the school year, which consists of pre-writing, drafting, revising, editing, and publishing.  Students will be working on a variety of in-depth writing pieces, such as persuasive essays, personal narratives, and fictional stories during Writing Workshop. 
Social Studies
We are covering many different aspects of Social Studies, from geography (map skills) to the history and modernization of Michigan.  Following our Michigan unit, students will learn about the Regions of the United States. 
Mathematics

There are a variety of topics covered throughout the school year in Math including problem solving, elapsed time, decimals, graphing, evaluating expressions, place value, multiplication and division.  Students MUST have their multiplication facts (0-12) memorized.  Having your child practice timed tests at home is highly encouraged!   

Science

There are 3 units of study for Science in 4th grade: The View from Earth, Energy, and Living Organisms. Students are required to complete Science labs/activities for each unit. Students are also graded upon their group participation. 

Independent Reading

In addition to our regular reading lessons, students are given opportunities for silent reading throughout the day. Please encourage your child to read at least 20-30 minutes every night.  Whether reading together, silent reading, or listening to a story on tape, the more children read the better readers they become!!!  
Report Cards

There will only be two report cards this year.  The first report card will be sent home in November before conferences and a final report card will be given out at the end of the school year.  I highly recommend that you download the power school app and keep track of your child’s progress so there are no surprises.  Please see the office if you need help signing up.
Parent Portal
It is very important that you track your child’s progress.  Be sure to create an account using parent portal to keep an eye on grades.  If you need help setting up an account, please contact the main office.
Parent Teacher Conferences

Parent/Teacher communication is very important(.  Please choose a time slot that works best for you.  
Class Agendas
Students have an agenda to assist them in being responsible for their school work.  Students are required to bring home their Wildcat binder on a daily basis.  At the end of each day, students copy down their classwork for the day.  Students are expected to write down all tasks completed that day, any class work not completed (homework), and upcoming tests &/or projects should be circled.  

I encourage parents to sign and review the agenda EVERY NIGHT!   Please do not sign or initial the agenda if there is no work written for the day.  Each day your child gets his/her agenda signed, (s)he will receive a bucketfiller. This bucket will be used for Dojo points.  You may also write any important notes to me in the agenda as well.   Please be sure you tell your child to alert me to the note.
Homework
Weekly Reading Log
Weekly math sheet
All unfinished work from class

Studying for tests

All missed work due to an absence

Absent Work
Assignments must be completed within the same number of days missed.  For example, if a student is absent for two days, the child has two days to complete the work once they have returned back to school.  If your child is going to be absent for a number of days, please contact me in advance so that I can prepare homework.  It is the child’s responsibility to ask questions regarding absent work.
Missing Assignments Policy
Students are expected to complete ALL assignments and turn them in on time!!!  Parents, please feel free to log onto the Parent Portal website to view your child’s current grades. Please ask them about any grades or missing assignments.  Missing assignments are recorded as a 4 or 49%. 
Test Correction Policy
Students have the opportunity to make corrections on a test that they did not do well on.  Test corrections are to be done at home.  The new grade will be averaged, original test grade + corrections / 2.  Please encourage your child to be responsible and take it upon themselves to correct any papers with low grades.  This will help them feel successful and to ensure a better understanding of the content.  All corrections must be completed and returned within one week.

To make corrections, follow these steps:

1. Redo answers that were incorrect on a separate sheet of paper and show work as needed.

2. Attach redone work to the front of the original assignment.

3. Have parent sign redone assignment after they have either helped you redo the assignment or have checked it over for accuracy.

4. Turn in to your teacher.
Snacks/Water Bottles

Students are allowed to bring a small, nutritious snack each day. Chips, cookies, and candy is considered treats not snacks and I will ask that they save that for lunch.  Pack dry cereal, breakfast bars, crackers, fruit, etc. for a healthy snack.  Your child may also bring a water bottle to school.  Please no juice, pop or flavored water in the bottles – just WATER!!  Your child’s snack should be easy to eat while working.  If the snack becomes a learning distraction, students will lose this privilege.  

Birthday 

Our new school policy is no food items.  If something is brought in, the food item will be sent back home with your child and not passed out.  To celebrate birthdays, there will be a morning announcement for the whole school to hear and they will be given a birthday pencil from the principal.  
Classroom Parties

We will have 3 parties this year: Halloween, Holiday, and Valentine’s Day.  If you are interested in helping in any way, please let me know and be sure to complete a background check form.  I will also be collecting a ONE-TIME donation of $10 from all students at the beginning of the year to help cover the cost of the snacks and crafts.
Field Trips
We have a set date for our field trip to Lansing, May 15th.    During this field trip, students will have an opportunity to visit our state capital, explore a hands-on Science museum, and participate in 2 learning labs.  The approximate cost for the trip will be $65.  I will also need parent chaperones to attend.  More information to follow.

Parent/Teacher Communication

If you need to contact me for any reason, please feel free to e-mail me at mhilgendorf@wcskids.net  or using class dojo.  You may also leave a message on my voicemail.  The number is (586) 825-2850, extension 76108.      
Class Dojo
To receive messages about upcoming classroom/school events subscribe to our Class Dojo site.  

Book Clubs
Throughout the year I will send home book order forms.  The cost of the books and other items are very reasonable and the clubs offer a variety of quality books, etc.    They are there as a convenience as well as providing me with the opportunity to get things for the classroom using bonus points earned from the book orders. 
Our classroom code is: N6DJ
Pictures   
Throughout the year I will be taking pictures of students engaged in activities.   If you do not want your child to be photographed please let me know as soon as possible.  Pictures of classroom activities may be posted on our school website and class Dojo. 

Traveling to and from School

Please be sure your child is aware of how they will be going home.  If they are riding the bus they need to know what bus (number) they will be riding to and from school.  If they are being picked up, students need to be aware of where they need to meet you.  Students will exit out of door #25 or #26.  Please discuss this with your child.
A Few Last Reminders:
· Students need to keep magazines and toys at home (including any trading cards & electronic game systems). Students were told that I will keep any toys that I find!!
· No gum please!
· Parents. please complete and return the Background Authorization Form if you would like to chaperone on a field trip OR assist with the classroom parties.

· Please send in all required forms (located in the student folder sent home) as soon as possible.
In closing, I just want to say that I am looking forward to working with your child this year.  I want your child to have a great experience here at Willow Woods.  If you ever need to speak with me, please send a note or email.  I appreciate your support and cooperation; together I know we can make this a rewarding experience for your child.

I know we will have a wonderful year!
Mrs. Hilgendorf 

4th Grade Suggested Supply List



1 – Strong plastic Folder with pockets

1-½ in white binder with sleeve
several – #2 pencils, sharpened 

1 – Plastic Supply Box
2 – Red checking pens
1 – pair of scissors
1– Large Glue stick 
1 – Box of Crayons, 24 count
1 – Pencil sharpener with cover (non-electric) 
3 – Composition Notebooks

2 –Dry Erase Markers 

1-Yellow highlighter
1or 2 – Boxes of tissue
1 or 2 – Containers of disinfectant wipes (Clorox wipes)
1-pack of lined paper

1- Pair of earbuds or headphones for personal use

Boys: One box of Gallon Bag

Girls: One box of sandwich bags

Craft Donation: $10-To cover the cost of party/gift crafts

Please label the envelope with your child’s name on the front

*Be sure to unwrap all supplies at home and place pencils, crayons, scissors, glue, pens, dry erase markers, sharpener, and highlighters in the plastic box before school begins.  
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